TOWN OF ORFORD
Board of Selectmen
Meeting Minutes

2017
DRAFT
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Anne Duncan Cooley, John Adams, David Smith
OTHERS PRESENT:  Steve Allen, Paul Goundrey, Roger Hadlock, Tom Thomson, Sheri Clifford
I. Call Meeting to Order
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM
Roger Hadlock – Road Agent
Hadlock stated he was contacted by Blackmount Equipment with an offer of $3,500 for the mower the town has for sale there.  Blackmount would receive a ten-percent commission and a $175.00 trucking fee.  
Adams suggested Hadlock request the $175.00 trucking fee be waved and then accept the offer.

A motion was made to authorize Hadlock to sell the old town mower.  The motion passed.

Hadlock reported that Hanover, Lyme and Piermont have posted their roads, he will be posting Orford roads effective February 24, 2017.

Steve Allen – Assessor
Allen reported he has not received any requests for abatements or land use change tax and has been able to complete data entry for the 2016 State reporting.  Allen will begin entering reported changes and changes listed when property inventory forms are received.

The Board discussed the Avitar Tax System and the BMSI tax interface system for the town office when the new tax collector is elected.  Allen and Clifford will compile costs for both systems.
Tom Thomson – Marsh Road/Bridge Decking
Marsh Road

Thomson stated he has spoken with the Road Agent with regards to his October 23, 2016 letter to maintain Marsh Road during the winter months.  Thomson’s concern was that the road was graded to certain point and the roadside was mowed to a different point.  The Board agreed to review the response letter that was drafted in December and forward to Thomson as soon as possible.

Bridge Decking:

Thomson and the Board discussed the Release that Attorney Waugh drafted for settlement of the damaged decking that Thomson loaned the town for the temporary Newcomb Hollow Bridge.

Cooley felt the language of the Release was standard and covered all parties that worked for the town on the Newcomb Hollow Bridge.

Thomson did not like the language and did not agree with the legal issues the draft outlined in the Release presented and, therefore, made his changes.

Adams and Smith did not have a problem with Thomson’s changes.
A motion was made to accept the February 1, 2017 Release as revised and submitted by Thomas and Sheila Thomson.  The motion passed, two for, one against.
II.  Old Business

A.  Rogers House
The Board reviewed the preliminary expenses minus the attorney costs for the closing of the Rogers House.  The Board will review all expenses incurred and update the expense sheet for reimbursement on Friday, February 24, 2017 at 7:00 AM.

B. Board Reports
Smith reported the Energy Committee discussed the two furnaces at the town office and how to run them more efficiently, no cost estimate was discussed.  The building maintenance committee will be discussed at the next meeting and the Energy Committee will be prepared to speak at town meeting if necessary.

Cooley suggested establishing a Facilities Maintenance Committee.

Smith reported the Planning Board received a 10-year transportation improvement plan questionnaire that has a deadline of March 1, 2017 to fill out and return.  

The Board discussed this and felt the Planning Board should complete as much of the questionnaire as possible for possible future funding opportunities.

Smith stated the Corporation agreed to allow the Prouty SAG stop at the property on Dame Hill Road that is owned by the Corporation.  Smith will contact the Prouty Ride personnel with this decision.
Adams reviewed the complaint that was handed in following the February 8th meeting regarding the care of Grimes Hill Road following the February 5th storm.  Adams and Hadlock met and updated the plow routes to correspond with bus routes and since the last meeting Grimes Hill Road residents seem satisfied with the care of the road.

The Board asked Clifford to find out why Dead River Company removed the kill switch to the furnace and to also contact an electrician to update the light switch to the basement.

Cooley will speak with Faith Knapp regarding the open position of Health Officer.

C. Other

III. New Business
A.  Prepare for Town Meeting

The Board reviewed the 2017 Warrant and decided Cooley would present the budget and budget process and address any questions regarding Article 17.  Adams will address any questions to Articles 6, 7, 8, 9, 10 and 18.  Smith will address any question to Articles 4, 5, and 16.
Smith commented the expense for having the Town Attorney attend the meeting, he felt the attorney should not charge for this service.  The Board felt it was important to have the attorney at the meeting.

B. Correspondence

The Board addressed an email from Clifford with regards to a concern brought to her attention by Mr. Gray.   Mrs. Gray was asked by Ms. Hook about working at the town office when she couldn’t even get an interview.  Mrs. Gray stated she did not work for the town and asked where this came from.  Ms. Hook stated Mr. Smith and Mr. Dennis discussed the matter at the Fairlee Diner.  Clifford assured Mr. Gray the matter would be addressed by the Board.

Adams asked Smith about this matter.  Smith stated that he did hear this rumor and may have discussed it at some point.  Cooley pointed out Smith is in a position to know what is factual with regards to this office and should have stated as such.  Adams cautioned Smith that he is an elected official and in this position what he talks about is presumed to be fact.  Clifford stated no one contacted the office to inquire if such a position was offered or filled.

The Board discussed an issue where a resident was required to pay for flood insurance and requested a letter stating they were not in the flood zone.  The Board will review this matter further and contact the resident in question.

C. Other
The correspondence and accounts payable folders were reviewed and signed where necessary.

V.  Comments & Questions from Public

None at this time.
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of February 8, 2017 were approved as amended.

VI.   Recess
The meeting recessed at 7:54 PM until 7:00 AM on February 24, 2017. 
Respectfully Submitted,
